
 This Week at QJS May 12, 2023 
Where we Live, Laugh and Learn the way of our Nations with 

Responsibility, Respect, Cooperation, and Kindness 

 

 
 

QJS sports teams in action: Badminton, Golf, and Track and 

Field. 

 

Track and Field Team Competed in PG 
 

Congratulations to the QJS Track and Field team who, despite the 

weather, had an excellent showing at the Sub-Zero Track meet in 

Prince George this weekend. 

Several athletes placed in the top three, had personal best and two 

athletes set new meet records. Noah Barry in the Triple Jump with a 

distance of 10.81m and Landon Cherry in Shot Put with a distance of 

10.54. 

Great job to all the athletes!  

Thanks to all the coaches and parents who help make this happen. 

 



 

Badminton Team Competes in PG  

Congratulations Athletes.  

        

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLOSED CAMPUS : Designed for Student Safety 

 To avoid confusion please familiarize your family with the school 

Sign in and Sign out Procedures 
 

Students are to remain on campus unless a parent/guardian picks them up.  
 

Picking up your child? No problem 😊 

Call the office (250-747-2103) to let us know you are here to pick up your child. We 

will give your child a permission slip to show staff we have recorded them absent at 

the office.  

Returning or arriving late to school? Come to the office and let us know you are 

here. 

GLEE CLUB:  

 

Performing Live at the 

Farmer’s Market 

(Helen Dixon Center), 

Saturday, May 

13th  
 

 



 

 

 
Moose Hide Campaign Community   
Event  

 
Quesnel Tillicum Society hosted a community event at the College of 
New Caledonia on Thursday May 11, 2023.  QJS Students participated 
proudly in this event.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
What’s Going On In Classes? 
 

Drama Tech ~ Fairy House Set Design 

       
 
 



POD 4 Humanities Projects 

 
 

   
 
French Immersion World Studies:  
Inca quipu making 

 

Demonstrating learning 

in creative ways is 

another way of assessing 

knowledge. 



 

 

Gardening Getting Started – French Immersion classes planting 

    
 

    
  
               QJS Online Art Auction ~  
May 4th -8th Now closed 
Thanks for the support! 
Hope you enjoy your items. 
  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Special Note - Serious Health Risks:  
 

All School District buildings are scent free. Students 

intentionally disregarding the district scent free policy put 

others at risk and will be sent home. Students should leave 

scented products at home.  Scented products at school may be 

confiscated and disposed of.  

This is becoming an increasing problem. Please speak with 

your students about the need to respect the health of others. 

 

 

 
                   

 IN THE PARENT’S CORNER 
Information for Parents 

*links and information 
 

Parent Portal Access for Attendance or Report Cards: Contact the office 
if you need help getting access to the Portal.  

250-747-2103 

Next PAC Meeting June 12, 2023 
QJS Library 7:00 
 
2022-2023 Executive 

Melissa Gonzalez – President 

Philippa Murray – Vice President 

Kim Scott – Secretary   

Treasurer - STILL NEEDED 



 

Consent Education ~ Ministry of Education BC  
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/safe-campuses-bc/what-is-

consent?keyword=consent&keyword=education  
  

It can be confusing for students to know when there is consent to 

participate in sexual activities. Here is some information that can 

help you start a conversation with your child.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many of you know that the courts ordered JUUL Labs, Inc. to pay $463 million to six states 

for their nefarious marketing practices towards teens (you can learn more about their 

nefarious marketing practices in Screenagers Under The Influence). The ongoing high rate 

of nicotine use among youth is incredibly sad and problematic. Besides the problems with 

this practice, a study showed that teens who report using e-cigarettes were 3.5 times 

more likely to report using cannabis than non-e-cigarettes users. 

Today, I'm writing about cannabis — or, as teens mainly refer to it, weed. Weed is by far 

the most common term. “Pot” is rarely used by younger people. I have worked hard in my 

clinic to refrain from using that word. I also do not use the term marijuana, although that 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/safe-campuses-bc/what-is-consent?keyword=consent&keyword=education
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/safe-campuses-bc/what-is-consent?keyword=consent&keyword=education
https://screenagersmovie.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=836fba7e80cfddf96ec96c454&id=2bd2a22220&e=e21bafb256
https://screenagersmovie.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=836fba7e80cfddf96ec96c454&id=ffa688e5bb&e=e21bafb256
https://screenagersmovie.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=836fba7e80cfddf96ec96c454&id=94fffc3a4b&e=e21bafb256
https://screenagersmovie.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=836fba7e80cfddf96ec96c454&id=94fffc3a4b&e=e21bafb256


Questions to get the conversation started: 

1. What have you seen or heard regarding what people have posted about weed on social 

media? 

2. Do you get the sense that many people don’t see many risks regarding cannabis?  

3. What do we think about these new THC concentrations? 

4. What do you think about the finding that 27% of teens who report having used cannabis at 

times say that they have experienced some type of hallucination?  

 
Look for a new section, Community Information, 

following the usual end of the newsletter (Expected 
Behaviours for Students – Handbooks and Code of 
Conduct links)  

term often gets used in research papers.  

When to start raising the topic of weed? Around age 10 is my recommendation.  

In today's blog, I address four important topics/ questions related to cannabis to 

discuss with youth in your life. 

 

 

https://screenagersmovie.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=836fba7e80cfddf96ec96c454&id=0ffc90c468&e=e21bafb256


   

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Please let us know if your child is having difficulties with other 

students at school, so that we can help support them. They can 

also report using the anonymous link below. Each report is 

followed up by the school identified.    

Anonymous reporting tool for students | Report It Erase (gov.bc.ca) 

Got Questions or Concerns? 

 

We always want to know and 

try to help resolve issues. Our 

most effective resolutions 

come from working together 

with those directly involved 

with the concern.  

 

At QJS we work as a team to 

support your children.  

https://erasereportit.gov.bc.ca/


       

   
**If you have concerns or would like support for your child please contact one of our counselors: 

Grade 8  Peterjespersen@sd28.bc.ca 

  Grade 9  Jenniferstevenson@sd28.bc.ca 

Do you know about something going 

on? Please let us know.                                    
We work with families and students to 

resolve issues.  

Contact us: Mrs. Simpson 250-255-6057,     

Mr. Loewen 250-991-9681,  

Office 250-747-2103 
School safety is a shared responsibility that requires cooperation, collaboration and communication.  
For more resources on bullying, what it is and what to do. 

Check out: https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/erase  

http://www.sd28.bc.ca/content/bullying-concerns 

 

  

Questions?  

 

Classes? If you have question or concerns please email your child’s 

classroom teacher(s). 

 

Other problems? Email school counselors for help 

                Gr. 9 Ms. Stevenson jenniferstevenson@sd28.bc.ca,  

                Gr 8 Mr. Jespersen peterjespersen@sd28.bc.ca   

Masks are still available at 

the office and may be worn 

by anyone who wishes to 

wear one.  

 

mailto:Peterjespersen@sd28.bc.ca
mailto:Jenniferstevenson@sd28.bc.ca
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/erase
http://www.sd28.bc.ca/content/bullying-concerns
mailto:jenniferstevenson@sd28.bc.ca
mailto:peterjespersen@sd28.bc.ca


 

Expected Behaviours For Students: 

 

Schools have a responsibility to work with students and families to create 

safe, caring learning environments. Therefore, students are expected to know 

and follow the behaviours outlined in the District #28 and QJS Codes of 

Conduct. (In Student and Parent Handbooks located on our Quesnel Junior 

School website Quesnel Junior School - Home (sd28.bc.ca) ) 

 

 

Community Information  
***see below 

               

Quesnel Pride Parade Saturday June 10 

Starting at 12:00 at the Library 

http://www.qjs.sd28.bc.ca/


All community members welcome.  

 

 

        
 

 

   


